Patient Group Meeting – Wednesday 24th September 2014

Present:
Geoff Jolliffe
Maxine Baron
Mike Brereton

Anne Redhead



Eileen Frater
Rosalie Sharpe

Geoff opened the meeting & apologised for not meeting sooner – we have been falling apart and not had enough time to have the quarterly standard meeting.  It was agreed that these really need to go ahead on a quarterly basis rotated on a Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday and one of the partners being in attendance at each meeting.  Geoff also suggested the idea of meeting early evening say 5.30 on a Wednesday would that be suitable for anyone?  Maxine will get the minutes out next week to everyone with future suggested time
Extending membership – everyone agreed that we need to extend the membership we especially need to encourage the attendance of younger patients.  We will start advertising in-house with posters.  Maxine will also put a footnote on the bottom of the prescriptions after the flu campaign.

Patient Engagement – There have been a few Listening Events within the community over the last few months and there is another one due to be held at the Forum.  Mike has attended these events at the last meeting there was representation from North West Ambulance Trust, local Pharmacies, local GP’s & CCG staff.  When we find out the date & time of the next event we will put this on the Yahoo Group & website.  Ideally it would be good if Eileen & Rosalie could join the yahoo group for communication purposes & Geoff.  The groups attendance to these events will help Geoff as a commissioner, Mike has links with Jack Proctor in Millom, Kath Sim is the other candidate in Furness who we could ideally link in with.  Agenda item for next meeting is feedback from the Listening Event.
Future – The surgery plans to move onto the Alfred Barrow site in 3-years time.  Our size is to our detriment at present – we are looking into merging with another smaller practice locally.  We need to in the future make GP communities more sustainable if practices don’t merge they won’t survive generally.  Dr Bath is due to leave us in October, it’s not that she doesn’t like working here but her husband is working in Aberdeen & naturally she wants to be with him.  We may merge again in the future as we move into the new premises.  Recruitment will improve – new GP’s don’t want partnership responsibility or move into old buildings.  The practice that we are merging with failed CQC badly & has also failed to recruit another GP or nurse practitioner - we would expand our HCA & Practice Nurse hours which will give us more capacity to deliver services more efficiently & make us more sustainable.
Having 5 GP’s is good for our Duty Doctor Service that we operate on a daily basis plus the extra income will help with employing a Nurse Practitioner to help with the emergency care system.  We operate a completely different way of working – we have a Doctor on call & we hold back so many appointments especially on a Monday to help cope with the back log from the weekend.  This helps with our capacity over the week.  Geoff explained the triage process to the group & that GP’s are much better at triaging.  The expansion with Doctor numbers will help us stop doing the things that we don’t necessarily need to do.

The intention is that we will move from a 2-shift system to a 3-shift system spread out over a 13-hour day, this will help on reception too plus with room usage.  People who have acute problems are generally happy to see anyone but long term conditions require continuity which is something that we try to aim for currently with the additional Doctor  & Nurse Practitioner we should be able to achieve this.  Geoff currently tries to rebook his long term condition follow-ups with the patient before they leave his room or he books a follow-up telephone call & is encouraging the other to do this.
Geoff intends to retire in the next 3-4 years but hopes to come back in a much smaller capacity until he finishes completely.

The Partners in the meantime will do extra sessions over the next few months to help with the workload when Dr Bath leaves & until the merger goes ahead.

There will be a big change in the future with General Practice & our current model & way of working needs to change.  We discussed the possibility of the practice opening weekends which the group felt is essential for the future of the general practice & hospitals although this model will probably come into hospitals much sooner than in general practice – Geoff thinks this will come into hospitals within the next 18-months.  When we move into the new premises we could be working the new model with 7-day working.

We agreed that we would seek new members from Dr Wyatt’s patients.

Next Listening Group Meeting is scheduled for - Thursday 6 October 2014 from 6pm until 7pm at The Forum in Barrow

Next patient group meeting – Wednesday 10th December 5.30pm Risedale Surgery

